
                                       
U. S. Department of Justice 

Federal Bureau of Prisons 

Federal Correctional Institution 

Oakdale, Louisiana  
 

         

For Immediate Release   Contact: J. McCollough  

August 15, 2025             Public Information Officer 

    (318) 335-4466 

 

 

Walkaway from FCI Oakdale II Satellite Prison Camp 

 

OAKDALE, LA:  On Thursday, August 14, 2025, at approximately 10:15 p.m., Elliot Louis 

Hammond Sterling, Jr. was discovered missing from the satellite camp adjacent to the Federal 

Correctional Institution (FCI) Oakdale II in Oakdale, Louisiana. 

 

Mr. Sterling is a 37-year-old Black male with black hair, brown eyes, is 6’0” tall, and weighs 

approximately 160 pounds.  The United States Marshals Service, the Federal Bureau of 

Investigation, and other law enforcement agencies were notified.  An internal investigation was 

initiated.  Anyone with information about this individual should contact the United States 

Marshals Service at (318) 934-4300. 

 

Mr. Sterling was sentenced in the Middle District of Louisiana a 132-month sentence for Wire 

Fraud, Financial Aid Fraud, Engaging in Monetary Transactions in Property Derived from 

Specified Unlawful Activity. 

  

The satellite camp at FCI Oakdale II is a minimum security facility. 
 

Additional information about the Federal Bureau of Prisons can be found at www.bop.gov. 
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